From: Adderbury PC 
Sent: 28 April 2017 17:01
To: Planning
Subject: 17/00316/F - Land South of Blackwood Place and Molyneux Drive and North West of Cotefield Farm, Oxford Road, Bodicote 

Hi,

The Parish Council wishes to object to the above application on the following grounds:

1.  The drainage ‘pond’ should be located within the development and form part of the open space within the development.  If the development has not been designed so as to accommodate the pond then this merely suggests the development currently being constructed is too dense and is an ill-considered scheme. There is scope for the ‘pond’ to be located on the land immediately to the south of the development under construction (on the land between the estate access road and the garden centre and the immediately to the north of the modern farm buildings of Cotefield Farm);  

2.  The siting of the ‘pond’ and the associated engineering and ground works have the practical effect of extending the development into adjacent farmland and amounts to an attempt, by stealth, to incorporate additional land into the consented development and to expand, strategically, the site boundary.  It is noted that on the development application the site area is stated to be 4,619 sq m which is a larger area than is required to accommodate the ‘pond’;

3.   At present the shelterbelt planting to the NE completely screens the housing development from almost all viewpoints in the vicinity to the W,S and E . Cutting an 8m wide swathe through it will open up views into the site. Adderbury Parish Council does not agree that the break in the tree belt lines up with LEAP and feeder road. The thumbnail on DWG15031-100S104 (i) F shows housing behind the opening.

4.  The maximum height of the bund is approximately 3.75m which is not an insignificant feature in this gently undulating landscape. The shape will create a ‘dam’ with a flat top which is very artificial in profile and appearance.

5.  There will be a further visual impact insofar as the earthworks will prevent the continued use of the land for productive agricultural purposes. The works will lead to the degradation of the land not only in the sense of its landscape quality but also in the sense of its productivity. Food security should be a consideration when there are proposals to develop agricultural land when there is non-productive land which could be developed as an alternative in the vicinity.

  
Thanks,

Theresa Goss

Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer to Adderbury Parish Council

T: 01295 710965

E: adderburypc@hotmail.com 
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